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DERBY COUNTY DISABLED  SUPPORTERS

NEWSLETTER


 FROM THE CHAIR

Hi Peeps – Welcome to the first newsletter of the 2010/11 season. 

After a disappointing World Cup (enough said I think) we’re back cheering on our beloved Rams, with all the hope, expectation and apprehension that a new season brings. Mind after a great result and a decent performance against Leeds, I was feeling quite optimistic – were you? 
That was until the following Tuesday, when, were bought back down to earth with a bump after our trip to Crewe. Again for the second year running we were knocked out of the Carling Cup at the very first attempt, what’s more annoying is that the opposition didn’t even score the goal that sent us packing, and as Nigel said in his post match interview, if you give a lower league side something to hang onto they will fight tooth & nail to keep it, and, unfortunately that’s what we (and they) did. 

Still the good news was that Forest lost their first match, so they’re already playing catch up No doubt they’ll soon be needing another 6 – 7 players (that’s enough, claws away). 

A few new arrivals have added a little more hunger to the squad, Brayford & Bailey from Crewe (isn’t that ironic – no conspiracy theories please). Gareth Roberts (who looks a little like Arjen Robben, that Dutch chap), and the young American Connor Doyle. I know they’re not household names (yet), but it’s got to be more sensible than going down a Ravenelli route again, hasn’t it? 

Still proof of the pudding will be where we’re eating it at the end of the season, (does that make sense)? If we’re knocking on the door of either the Prem or even the play offs, I don’t think anyone will be concerned where the players came from. 

Social Nights. 

Thanks to all those that came to the End of Season Event, it turned out to be even better as members that turned up on the night didn’t pay anything; it was a great freebie, 
BIG, BIG thanks to Keith and his brother for arranging this and giving their time absolutely FREE.

Okay onto DCDSC business, we are pleased to confirm that we have been given permission to use the Players Lounge for our social nights again this season with our first social event being on Monday 6th September. We’re starting off with a quiz night, later in the newsletter you will find the social night dates to the end of 2010, so make sure you pop these into your diary (or phone-if you’re posh). We have various events planned. We’re also looking at moving our party back into December to make it a proper Christmas Party again, as soon as we have more info on this we will let you know. 

Other news 

I’m pleased to say that with your help THE DCDSC has paid to have the emergency pull cords fitted in all disabled concourse toilets; we have been able to do this from your subscription money and the generous donation that we received from Green Bank. 

This is proof (if any were needed) that the DCDSC is an active club and is working with Derby County to add to & improve facilities for all disabled supporters visiting Pride Park. So again when people ask what we (DCDSC) do, you tell ‘em, be proud of being a member and encourage others to join, or donate, don’t forget we are a registered charity. 

Another great benefit has been the installation of a bus shelter in the South Car Park, this has cost us (DCDSC) nothing – Result! Although the idea was initially put forward by the DCDSC Committee, the erection of the shelter has been a joint project between Derby County and Derby City Council. So big thanks to all those involved especially Keith (Marson) & Nigel Wood from DCFC and Councillor Chris Williamson & Access Officer Mick Watts from Derby City council. 

In the pipeline. 
We’re still waiting for confirmation about the notice boards, we are also liaising with Disability Direct, they have some great benefits and services available and we will be including more about this in our next issue. 

That’s about it from me, there’s bound to be a few things I’ve missed out (it’s my age you know). If there are I will endeavor to catch up next time. 

Don’t forget first social is our quiz night on Monday 6th September (arrive around 7.30pm). 
It’s GREAT to be back and I look forward to seeing you at the socials and/or hearing from you throughout the season, till next time, take care and don’t forget to ; 

“ROAR ON THE RAMS” 

Tim  - Chairman –DCDSC 

WEB SITE / FACEBOOK

The website www.dcdsc.co.uk has been updated slightly, again if you have any photos, stories or info you’d like to share, email Tim via the website and he’ll put them on. Our Face Book fan page is gathering more fans. Again, if you’re on face book sign up and invite your Rams friends to sign up too and if you got any good photos over the summer don’t forget to pop them onto our face book page.
MEMBERSHIP
You will find your new season membership card with this newsletter.  Please take it to the social nights as your number could be the lucky one pulled out in a draw we are going to make at each event.  Don’t worry if you do forget as I will have a list of numbers so you won’t miss out but it will make life easier and my coffee won’t be going cold while I search my bit of paper!
Also please check I have your correct address on the envelope and if anything is wrong please let me know ASAP. (01283 213934)  I have most members telephone numbers but if you think you never included a contact number on your renewal form please let me have one, just incase I need to get in touch with you quickly to tell you of cancellations etc..,  
It will be kept strictly confidential and like your other details will not be given out to anyone.

We are (as always) on the look out for new members too, so if you know someone who would like to join the DCDSC, they can download a form from the website www.dcdsc.co.uk or give me a ring and I will post one off.  

As long as they join before September 30th they can join for £5.00 too. 
This seasons dates for the social nights have been finalised and are ready for you to put in your diary.  They will all take place in the Players Lounge at 7.30pm -  unless otherwise stated 
*   MONDAY  -  6TH SEPTEMBER  -  FUN QUIZ NIGHT              
*   MONDAY  -  4TH OCTOBER      -  AN EVENING WITH FRANK HARWOOD,
                                                        ( EX LEAGUE REFEREE )            
*   MONDAY  -  1ST NOVEMBER   -  AGM       followed by Coffee, Cake and Clough
*   DECEMBER   -  CHRISTMAS PARTY     
    At the time of printing we were still waiting for confirmation of the 

    date from the proposed venue.    As soon as we have it we will let you know.
Other activities are being arranged for the New Year i.e. social and party nights, guest speakers etc.., and you will be advised once the dates and events are confirmed.

If anyone has any items for including in the Newsletter or anything you would like to read or know about or even anything you don’t want to see in your newsletter, please let me know.  
GOING  DIGITAL ?

TV is going digital all over the UK and soon the traditional TV signal will be switched off in your area. If you don’t have digital TV by the time of switchover, you will lose your TV service. But you don’t need to worry; the Help Scheme is here to help.

They help eligible people convert one of their TV sets to digital. If you’re eligible, they will explain digital TV to you clearly and simply. They will tell you about all the options available to you. They can install what you need in your home. And will make sure you are happy with how it

all works.

They can help everyone who:

• Is aged 75 or over, or  Has lived in a care home for six months or more, or  Gets (or could get) – Disability living allowance, or – Attendance or constant attendance allowance, or

– Mobility supplement, or  Is registered blind or partially sighted.
Will I have to pay?

They will ask you to pay £40 for the standard offer, which includes:• Easy-to-use equipment that meets your needs.  Help with installing the equipment, if you wish.  An aerial check and replacement if needed, where they can. A demonstration and someone you can call for help

while you’re getting used to things.

This service is free if you get pension credit, income support, employment support allowance or income-based jobseeker’s allowance. There are other options available at an extra cost, which they can explain to you.

You must have a valid TV licence (free if you are over 75) to get help.

QuestionsFor more information, call us free

FOR MORE INFORMATION CALL FREE ON 0800 40 85 800 or visit helpscheme.co.uk

you go digital

The Switchover Help Scheme is run by the BBC, under an agreement with the Government. We help older and disabled people who may find it difficult to switch to digital TV.

The The Switchover Help Scheme is managed on behalf of Digital Switchover Help Scheme

Limited, by eaga plc, eaga House, Archbold Terrace, Newcastle upon Tyne, NE2 1DB. 

Company registration number 3858865

SDCVS: JULY 2010
FREE TO GOOD HOME

I have a DCDSC coat if anyone would like it.  Its one of the coats that were given to members a couple of years ago.  It has never been worn, and although it  has ‘S’ on the label  I think it’s a Large  and may fit a 40-42 chest.  If you have never seen these coats, it has a full length zip and press studs, popped pockets, inside pocket, concealed hood and lined with fleece at the top and quilted at the bottom. Im told they are very warm.  It is possibly waterproof as well as its made from that type of material.  If you would like it please ring me (01283 213934) and we can arrange a hand over/try on.        First come first served.
From Geoff

I am writing this after the Cardiff game so it is a case of deja-vu. 

I boarded cloud 9 when it floated by after the Leeds game, took a hiccup after Crewe and then along came Chopra to help Cardiff kick me off cloud 9 and back down to earth.

Oh well, another season starts here……………….
As far as DCDSC business is concerned membership applications and renewals are coming in nicely and all are being forwarded to the Membership secretary, Julie Humble (Jules), by our Treasurer, John Taylor, 01332-835979.  
You will notice when you receive your membership card that your number has changed from last season.

Our final social for the 2009/10 season was the Pride Park Stadium Tour in May and was a huge success ( see Tims piece). 
Geoff Rhodes     (secretary)     
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Don’t forget, if you have any problems concerning Derby County let us know, we may be able to help. 


You can email Tim at � HYPERLINK "mailto:timto@hotmail.co.uk" ��timto@hotmail.co.uk�         


or 


Call  Geoff 01332 810197. � HYPERLINK "mailto:geosand.rhodes@ntlworld.com" �geosand.rhodes@ntlworld.com�





Any items you would like included in the newsletter or to tell us of a change of address send to � HYPERLINK "mailto:Pandj.humble@btinternet.com" ��Pandj.humble@btinternet.com� or telephone or text to 07746561237  (Jules)











